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)SUBJECT:			Review of Remembrance & Christmas Arrangements 

REPORT TO:	BETLEY, BALTERLEY AND WRINEHILL PARISH COUNCIL

DATE OF MEETING:  	25th January 2024

REPORTING OFFICER:  	Chairman


1. REMEMBRANCE ARRANGEMENTS
1.1	The arrangements, which were in accordance with previous years, worked well: the service on the Memorial Garden, attended by the school, was brought forward to Friday 10 November as Remembrance Day was onSaturday. [This year, due to a leap year, Remembrance Day falls on Monday 11 November so the short service, with the school, will be held on that day.]

1.2	The memorial flag was flown from 1 November to 30 November, the silhouettes were mounted on the Memorial Garden during the same period, and poppies were mounted on some street furniture in the centre of the village. The silhouettes found favour, as did the poppies and there was significant support to extend these to the other two villages.

1.3	The Parish Council agreed that, if the silhouettes and poppies found favour, the scheme would be extended, subject to external funding being recruited (cost is circa £1,500). The (agreed) scheme would see silhouettes mounted near the noticeboard in Balterley, at the bottom of East lawns (is a pair needed at each side?), and on the grass area by the bench in Wrinehill. The same number of poppies would be provided in each of the three villages.

1.4	To enable the silhouette and poppy scheme to be extended the Parish Council will need approximately £1,500 from external sources, otherwise the scheme cannot proceed (given we funded the initial scheme and agreed to expand it, subject to demand and external funding). Consideration should be given to an appropriate display for the 80th anniversary of D Day (6 June).

2. CHRISTMAS ARRANGEMENTS
2.1	The Christmas Tree lights were lit on Friday 1 December by Santa. Control of the children and management of the event was more difficult in the absence of the Municipal Megaphone: it is recommended that this is replaced and booking out system is introduced. Due to power surges a number (50) of the older (10 years+) bulbs had to be replaced.

2.2	The distribution of the sweets which takes place on the Memorial Garden would be better taking place in the Village Hall during the children’s party: Santa agrees (as do the Village Hall folks). This will ease logistics, reduce the risks, and fit in better with Santa able to give out the sweets in The Grotto (sweets would be available to older children at the same time).

2.3	The Christmas flag was flown from 1 December to 31 January, when it was replaced with the New Year flag (which will fly to end of Epiphany). The Christmas Tree was removed the day after 12th night and the animals and rear lights will remain until the end of Epiphany.

2.4	The Christmas Tree will be lit this year on Friday 29 November at 19.00. The arrangements for the lighting displayand illumination period should remain the same.


3. RECOMMENDATION
3.1	This paper is received and agreed.

3.2	The silhouette scheme is extended, as previously agreed, subject to external funding being recruited. [Given the significant increase (16%) in the precept for 2024-25 it would not be appropriate to fund this scheme from Parish Council funds.]

3.3	The Remembrance and Christmas arrangements outline apply for 2024 and it is agreed in principle there will be an appropriate display during the month of June on the Memorial Garden.
